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Senator Rhiannon asked: 

Senator RHIANNON: Will the precinct be considered for inclusion on the National Heritage 
List? Will that come up again or does it actually have to be resubmitted? 
Mr Routh: I would have to check the process, but I think it is in the category that it would need 
to be resubmitted. But I would have to check. 
Senator RHIANNON: Could you take it on notice, please? 
Mr Routh: Yes. 
 

Answer: 

The Former Female Factory Parramatta was considered in July 2013 for inclusion in the 
Australian Heritage Council’s assessment work plan (the "finalised priority assessment list"), 
but was not included. The Department contacted the people who nominated the site and 
invited them to have their nomination reconsidered when the next call for nominations occurs, 
which is expected later this year.  The nominators accepted the invitation and do not need to 
resubmit their nomination, as it will be automatically re-considered. 

Information about the next call for nominations will be published on the Department’s website 
at: http://www.environment.gov.au/topics/heritage/heritage-places/nominating-heritage-place.   
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